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~~T. GREGORY JR. ACYOA 

1976 Report 

The Jr. ACYOA of St. Gregory Armenian Church is now in its 
third year with 22 members. 

Our Executive Board Members for 1976 weres 

Chairman •••••••••••••••• Scott Paklaian 
Vice Chairman •••••• ~ •••• Rickey Paloian 
Secretary ••••••••••••••• Carrie Nahabedian 
Treasurer •• ~············Arpi Yazijian 

Our Advisor has been Mrs. Dorothy Koresian, who has been 
especially helpful in guiding us during our meetings and 
helping us with our affairs and we are grateful to her for 
her kindness and patience. 

As of October 1976 our advisors are Mr. and Mrs. Peter 
Klujian and we thank them for taking over. 

Our meetings are held on the first Monday of every 
month and on Tuesdays the boys have activity nite arid play 
basketball. 

Our affairs for 1976 weres 
A Spa~hetti Dinner in February where we had a 

profit of $382.40 

In April we hosted a basketball game with Evanston 
and served refreshments and made a profit of $6J.OO 

We had 200 Tee Shirts printed with "St/ Gregory 
Hye Achghig and Hye Dugha", and sold them at the street 
carnival in August in)which we participated with a booth. 

We took care of the pop machine for a few months 
and made $48. 68. · 

We had a booth at the Bazaar in November and made a 
profit of $146.20. 

In December we had a Kef Nite and invited the young 
people from Evanston and Palos and served refreshments and 
had.Armenian music and made $85.00. 

We herewith present a check for $2J7.40, which is 60% 
of our checking account. 

We gave our outgoing advisor Mrs. Dorothy Koresian a 
surprise party at Mr. and Mrs. Peter Klujians home. 

55I:r:""~-:-.n: Thank you 
Respectfully yours 
Scott Paklaian 

P.S. Our books were closed December Jlst. 
The Parish Council letter was rece~ved in January. 


